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During the 2021-2022 year I have attended each board meeting.  Prior to each meeting I have reached 
out to the Four Year sector asking for update, concerns and celebrations and have not received any 
feedback to bring to this meeting.   
 
In August I held an open forum to discuss hot topics going on and to get feedback from the institutions.  
We had great discussions on HEERF III, Special Circumstance notification requirement and the DOE 
Verification Relief and how institutions are handling them.  In addition, I shared updates regarding 
RMAFSAA’s conference and information on the scholarships that NeASFAA is offering.   
 
Prior to each meeting I have reached out to the sector asking for update/concerns and do not have 
anything to bring to this meeting.   
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Sheila Pourier  
Four-Year Sector Public Representative 


